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Canberra Deakin Football Club, Grose St, Deakin at 

7:30pm on the second Tuesday of each month. 

General meetings are where Club members and visitors can meet and get 

information on past and future Club activities in an informal atmosphere. 

Meetings regularly feature talks from experts on topics of interest, and reports on 

past trips. Visitors can introduce themselves, there is a raffle with generous prizes 

and a coffee break for catching up with other members. 

Ideas for guest speakers are welcome, please don’t hesitate to contact the 

Committee if you know of someone who could make an interesting and topical 

presentation. Many members gather before the meeting to enjoy a meal or a 

drink at the club. 

TRIPS AND EVENTS 
An important element, some may say the lifeblood of the Club, is our 

trips and events calendar. Any member can run a trip or event once 

approved by the Committee, it’s a very rewarding experience. 

If you’ve been thinking of booking a trip or event, head to the How to Book for a 

Trip section of the website where you will find step by step instructions. You 

can propose your trip or event using the Online Form and there is a wealth of 

material in the Information for Trip Leaders page and also from experienced trip 

leaders who are always keen to help you run your trip or event successfully. 

CLUB BANK ACCOUNT 

Membership fees are paid through the 

Club’s website. For other 

account 

details are: 

Bank: 

Account Name:  ST4WDC 

 Number:   140 

Account Number: 1213 0617 

When transferring payments 

the reason for the transfer, 

PUBLICATIONS 
Website: 

Information regarding the Club, our 

available on our 

website at www.st4wdc.com.au. 

 

The ST4WDC page includes posts 

www.facebook.com/st4wdc/ 

Southern Trails 

Contribute to ST4WDC monthly newsletter. 

Trip reports, member 

advertisements are welcome, as 

are photographs and illustrations. Closing date 

for contributions is the first Tuesday of the 

month. Send contributions to 

publications@st4wdc.com.au  
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FOUR WHEEL DRIVE AUSTRALIA 
CODE OF ETHICS 

ST4WDC agrees with the Four Wheel Drive Australia 

Code of Ethics as we promote responsible four wheel 

driving. We should all 

is difficult to change. 

• apply to 

public lands. 

• 

Respect our 

flora and fauna. Stop and look, but never disturb. 

• Keep to formed vehicle tracks. 

• other, rubbish out. 

• the 

environmental impact. 

•        

• Seek permission before driving on private land. Do not disturb livestock or 

watering points, leave gates as found. 

kit on trips. In remote areas travel with another vehicle 

and contact by 

radio or satellite. 

• Enjoy your 

recreation and respect the rights of others. 

• activity. 

•        

 

This Code supports the National 
Recreational Four Wheel Drive Vehicle 
Policy. Produced by Four Wheel Drive 
Australia in the interest of promoting 
responsible vehicle use. For advice and 
assistance in meeting the requirements of 
this Code of Conduct contact the 
Secretary 

 

https://4wda.com.au/
https://4wda.com.au/
mailto:secretary@4wda.com.au
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President's  
Report 

BY ANDY SQUIRE 

 
 
 
 
 

October.  Right into spring and daylight savings 
just round the corner.  That extra hour is great 
for my solar production, but I hate how it fades 
the curtains.  And footy finals.  I don’t really fol-
low the AFL, but thought since it was the Grand 
Final and I was crook so couldn’t go out in the 
sun I would have a look.  First quarter was 
OK.  Then I somehow missed the next two, and 
woke up just in time to see the end of the third 
and thought, wow, that must have been 
good.  Maybe only if you’re a Lions supporter 
though. 
And this weekend we have the NRL Grand  
Final.  I probably won’t be able to watch it since 
I’m heading to the Wattagans on a club 
trip.  I’ve watched a few videos on YouTube of 
4WDs in the Wattagans and think there might 
be the odd clench coming.  Even allowing for 
the plonkas that do the dumb stuff just to get 
the spectacular footage.  Hopefully I survive.   
I’ll let you know. 
Last month the report from me was ‘No Report 
From Andy’.  Yeah.  Sorry about that.  Apart 
from forgetting, once reminded to do it it was 
too late as I was away for the weekend on a trip 
over to Wyangla dam.  Really cool camping by 
the water, and some interesting tracks around 
the region.  But it is definitely a water ski and 
dirt bike area and I suspect would be pretty  
ordinary in summer unless those were your 
things.  Oh.  And loud music and fireworks. 
The AGM is just round the corner.  I know I 
bang on about it and the Committee and only 
getting out of the club what you put in.  So I 
won’t do it again.  But I will say a big thanks to 
the outgoing Committee for their efforts and 
contributions over the last 12 months.  Next 

month you might have someone else dribbling 
on in this section.  Who knows?  One thing I 
know is it won’t be me.  Even if I am President 
again I won’t be here in November.  Well, not 
unless things go horribly wrong between now 
and then.  Bron and I have a trip to Antarctica 
booked.  Skiing, midnight sunbathing, camping 
in an igloo.  Should be fun.  Just hope we don’t 
get eaten by a Polar Bear.  Or sea-sick.  I don’t 
normally do cruises. 
At the last club meeting our Chief Instructor and 
Education Coordinator had the pleasure of 
awarding their Certificates to a new group of 
Driving Instructors who have finished the DTU 
Trainee Instructor program.  They go through a 
fairly intense ‘apprenticeship scheme’ and have 
to demonstrate a range of competencies and 
knowledge. For some, due to timing of training 
courses and their life commitments, this meant 
a 4 year slog (the curriculum requires a mini-
mum of 2 to be able to participate in and com-
plete all the relevant training activities). So to 
them, another HUGE thank you.  Without them 
we wouldn’t have the DTU that we do, or the 
ability to train all our new and existing members 
as well as we do.  And another big thank you to 
the existing DTU members who have supported 
and mentored the new instructors (as well as 
performing their normal Instructor roles with 
new students/members).  And particular thanks 
to our Chief Instructor PB for his guidance, and 
to Bron our Education Coordinator for all her 
efforts to perform the myriad administration and 
coordination tasks necessary to get them 
through.  I really feel that our training program 
is in good hands and good stead for the next 
several years. 
And that’s probably it from me this month.  So 
see you at the AGM or on the tracks.  And re-
member, now we can say “Finally my winter fat 
is gone.  Now I have spring rolls.” 

Return to Content Page 

Andy, guess we will see you on your return as there are not too many polar bears in the Antarctica - see some people do read your column!!  - Ed. 
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Membership 
Matters 
BY LYNNE DONALDSON 

       Spring has well and truly sprung!  

Perfect time to get out and go for a drive, pic-

nic or sit somewhere where you find peace and 

enjoyment  . 

I have decided to put my hand up for another 

year as Membership Secretary. Looking for-

ward to working with a new committee. Being 

part of the committee and having an active part 

of running the Club is very gratifying. The most 

enjoyable part of my role is meeting the new 

members and making them feel welcome.  

There are a few social happenings on the  

calendar.  

The End of Year celebration this year is hap-

pening at Kowen Forest, if you can make it that 

would be great! Its always a lot of fun, playing 

games and generally enjoying each other’s 

company. Perfect place also to make new like-

minded friends.  

In recognition of your dedication to the Club, 

we now have stickers that celebrate the num-

ber of years you have been in the club. These 

years are 2, 5,10, 15, 20, 25, 30, 35, 40 and life 

membership stickers. Come and see me at a 

Club meeting to get yours.  

When your membership renewal is due, please 

hop onto the website and renew through the 

renewal form. You can also update your profile 

this way too.  

to new members who joined the  

Club in September 

 

If you have family members and have children that have 

reached 21 years of age, they now need to upgrade to a full 

member or else be removed from your profile. If this is the 

case, could you please contact me to discuss.  

If you need a new club sticker, come and see me at a  

meeting.   

Return to Content Page 

Membership benefits 

Please remember that several businesses in Canberra advertise 

with us and will give you sound advice as a ST4WDC member 

when you purchase your 4wd and camping gear. Make sure you 

mention you are a member at participating stores! Check out a full 

list of Advertises on our web site and within the newsletter. 

Many thanks to the club members that have assisted at the visi-

tor’s table. Having other members on the table welcoming and 

informing visitors about what we do in the club is extremely helpful 

to me and is much appreciated by all visitors.  

If you see a new face at a meeting or someone looking a little lost, 

say G’day  . It takes only a few minutes to possibly make some-

one feel welcome and connected.  

If you have any Membership queries or want to have a chat,  do 

not hesitate to contact me membership@st4dc.com.au or 0412 

251 528.  

Till next month,  

Lynne 

numbers as of 30/09/2024  

Please welcome the following new member: 

Danny Hansen – Isuzu Mux 
Valentina Colombo and Kim Knowles – Lexus GX 
Returning Member 
George and Janelle Drakakis – Nissan Patrol 

mailto:membership@st4dc.com.au
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Looking  
Back 

February 1997 
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SOCIAL CLUB 
ACTIVITIES 

Return to Content Page 

Hi All 
 
Yay, the warmer weather finally seems to be sticking 
around. To take advantage of this, the socialites have  
organised a few get togethers that can be found on the 
website as follows, 
 
• 12 October - Paint and Pino Thomas Boyd Trackhead 
• 17 October - Social night at the Kingston Hotel 
• 26 October - Bredbo Pub and Christmas Barn  
• 8 November - Barefoot bowls at the RUC Turner 
• 6 December - 2024 Christmas Party Kowen Forest  
 
The next Socialites meeting will be held on 22 October at 
the Ainslie Football Club, we will be finalising details for the 
Christmas Party and get togethers for the New Year. 
 
Cheers 
Sarah 
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Return to Content Page 

Platinum Sponsor 
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HAVE YOU 
HEARD 

Return to Content Page 

If you present a trip report at a Club meeting,  

at the next Club meeting you will get your meal paid  

for by the ST4WDC. See Roland, the Club Secretary, 

for details. 

In case you haven’t read it anywhere else, the  

ST4WDC AGM is on at 7:30pm on Tuesday 8 October 

2024 at the Canberra Deakin Football Club, 3 Grose St. 

Deakin ACT. 

 

Hema have released a new update to the HEMA Premium 

Maps, The new update is HEMA Premium Version 5  

Quarter 2. 

Any questions contact Michael at trips@st4wdc.com 

mailto:Trips@st4wdc.com
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Education Coordinator’s 
Tips and Tricks 

Do you know what UHF  

channels can be used? 

Bron Squire, the ST4WDC Education Coordinator,  

has provided the table of information below. 



 

 

  

Return to Content Page 

Tracks Adventure Gear are Canberra’s  

locally owned & operated,  
specialist adventure gear store. 

 

Tracks Adventure Gear sell and fit all the gear to 

get you ready for your next adventure.  
Their friendly team will help you find the right  

auto accessories & products from a range of 

premium brands such as Drifta Stockton, ARB, 

Thule, Rhino Rack, Hayman Reese plus many 
more.  

Drop in on Simmo, Glen, and the staff at:  

   72 Dundas Court, Phillip, ACT  

   P: (02) 6162 1929 

   E: sales@tracksadventuregear.com.au  

American Builds. Mitchell 4x4 Mechanic.  
 

Providing all your Chevrolet, Dodge, Ford, 
Jeep and RAM aftermarket needs.  

A specialty is Jeep V8 engine conversions.   
Home of the Jeep hemi engine conversions  

in Australia.  
 

Also, look after the “Australian staples” such 
as land cruisers, rangers, etc 

 
americanbuilds.com.au 

 
Unit 4/61 Dacre St 

61 Dacre St, Mitchell ACT 2911 
0430 612 966 

 

Gold Sponsors 

They also do:  

Logbook Servicing, General Maintenance & Mechanical Repair, Suspension, Steering & Brakes,  

Transmission Repair, Tyres & Wheels, Dyno Tuning & Performance Upgrades, Exhaust Systems, Engine Conversions,  

4x4 Builds and Build Management, Diesel Performance and Repair, Camping and Touring Products. 

https://americanbuilds.com.au/
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Member Spotlight 

on 

Return to Content Page 

Any trip would be good! 



 

 

Southern Trails October 2024 | Page 14 

Club Meetings  
7-30pm, 2nd Tuesday of each month 

Canberra Deakin Football Club, Grose St, Deakin, ACT 

October Meeting -  

 Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday 8 October at 7-30pm 

Deakin Football Club 

November Meeting 

Mathew Linnane, from Hema, will be attending the meeting 

and talking about 

1) The new HX-2+ Navigator & Accessories  

2) The HEMA Alpha Program 

3) Map Patrol 

Return to Content Page 

September Meeting 

New driver trainers received their graduation 

certificates 
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ST4WDC Trip of The Month (TOTM) 
by Michael Patrick 

trips@st4wdc.com.au 

 

Welcome to the TOTM. Each month in the newsletter I will list an easy trip for club members who 

want to lead a day trip. If you are interested in leading this trip, please contact the Trips and Events 

Coordinator for the trip details. This month’s trip is:- 

Yerranderie Private Town 

Yerranderie Private Town is one of NSW’s most authentic, unchanged silver mining ghost towns, having been care-

fully preserved to retain its historic past. Accessed via 4WD Oberon Colong historic stock route, the buildings, includ-

ing the post office, tailor shop, general store, bank and residential cottages, have been restored to their original con-

dition as accurately as possible, and the displays are all of genuine relics collected by miners over the decades. 

Take a tour of the nearby silver mining fields, the most prominent of which are Silver Peak Mine, Colon Peak Mine, 

Wonga Mine and Wollondilly Mine. A bridge has been installed across the top of one of the large mineshafts on Sil-

ver Peak Mine, so you can gaze right down into the mine. 

It’s also a great spot to see interesting wildlife, as the township is set in a large sanctuary with mobs of grey kanga-

roos, Wombats, Wallabies, Wallaroos and mountain birds in natural bushland. Stay overnight at Private Town 

campground and enjoy scenic bushwalking in the adjacent wilderness area. 

Return to Content Page 

mailto:trips@st4wdc.com.au
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Trips and Events   
Please check www.st4wdc.com.au and consult with the Trip Leader to 

confirm details before attending.  

Contact trips@st4wdc.com.au  for more information. 

Hay River—July 2006 

 Title Type Grade Trip Leader From To 

Vehicle and Recovery Equipment Evaluation Event NR Bronwyn Squire 8-Oct-24 8-Oct-24 

Paint and Pino Trip Grade 2 Nicole Hermansen 12-Oct-24 13-Oct-24 

Social night at the Kingston Hotel Social Event NR Sarah Wallace 17-Oct-24 17-Oct-24 

Basic Winching and Recovery Course Training Grade 3 Bronwyn Squire 18-Oct-24 20-Oct-24 

Intermediate Winching and Recovery Course Training Grade 3 Bronwyn Squire 18-Oct-24 20-Oct-24 

Talooge Muster Talooge Muster NR Michael Patrick 18-Oct-24 20-Oct-24 

Tentworld Darche and Oztent BBQ Social Event NR Matt Warmington 19-Oct-24 20-Oct-24 

Socialites meeting Social Event NR Sarah Wallace 22-Oct-24 22-Oct-24 

Bredbo Pub and Christmas Barn Trip Grade 3 Sue Phillips 26-Oct-24 27-Oct-24 

“Safe One” Basic Driver Training Course Training NR Bronwyn Squire 30-Oct-24 1-Nov-24 

“Safe One” Basic Driver Training Course Training NR Bronwyn Squire 1-Nov-24 3-Nov-24 

Barefoot Bowls Social Event NR Sarah Wallace 8-Nov-24 8-Nov-24 

McKillops Bridge and Delegate River Tunnel Trip Grade 2 Bruce Ronning 9-Nov-24 10-Nov-24 

Brindabella Ramble Trip Grade 3 Troy Larke 10-Nov-24 10-Nov-24 

Vehicle and Recovery Equipment Evaluation Event NR Bronwyn Squire 12-Nov-24 12-Nov-24 

Vic High Country Ramble 2024 Trip Grade 4 Michael Patrick 16-Nov-24 23-Nov-24 

Limestone Creek Camping Trip Grade 4 Bruce Ronning 30-Nov-24 1-Dec-24 

2024 Christmas Party Trip Grade 2 Sarah Wallace 6-Dec-24 8-Dec-24 

Vehicle and Recovery Equipment Evaluation Event NR Bronwyn Squire 10-Dec-24 10-Dec-24 

Murder Mystery in The Wonnangatta Valley Trip Grade 4 Michael Patrick 16-Mar-25 23-Mar-25 

Exploring Outback NSW Trip Grade 3 Debbie Davidson 29-Mar-25 12-Apr-25 

Return to Content Page 

http://www.st4wdc.com.au
mailto:trips@st4wdc.com.au
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Trips and Events 

Become a Trip Leader 

The backbone of any Four-Wheel Drive Club is the 

Trip Leaders (TL’s) because if you have no Trip 

Leaders you have no trips and with no trips you 

have no Four-Wheel Drive Club.  Some Facts: 

• The Trip Leader workshop, Trip Leader manual 

and the Trip Leader checklist, are available tools 

to assist members who want to become Trip 

Leaders.   

• Members think that they must do the 

workshop to become TL’s, this is not 

correct. Any member can propose and lead a 

trip (however, the trip is subject to Committee 

approval).  

• The Manual may appear lengthy and 

complicated, but it’s not – it’s just a tool. 

The workshop, manual, and checklist are tools to 

assist TL’s better manage a trip. The workshop is 

run by experienced TL’s and covers the following: 

• Role of the Trip Leader 

• Expectations of trip participants 

• Planning a trip 

• Trip Proposal 

• Running a trip 

• Managing member expectations 

• Incident management 

• Trip reporting 

We also have mentors available who can advise and 

assist new TL’s in planning and running the trip.  If 

any members are interested in running a trip please 

contact : 

Michael Patrick  

Trips & Events Coordinator  

Ph: 0412 377 941 

E: trips@st4wdc.com.au 

Come talk to me 

Return to Content Page 
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LOOKING FOR 
OUTDOOR  

CHEFS  
Do you want to be published in  

Southern Trails?  

An ongoing segment in the Southern 

Trails on outdoor / barbeque / 12V  

oven cooking is coming. 

Your Help is Needed.  
 

If you have some, or even just one, great 

outdoor, camping, barbeque or 12V oven 

recipes and want to share it / them with 

club members, send the recipes  

and photos to  

publications@st4wdc.com.au  

 

 

Return to Content Page 

mailto:publications@st4wdc.com.au
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Our Club Sponsors 

 

The folks at Monaro Off Road Centre have been long time supporters and members of our club, 

and look after the vehicles of many of our members.  Michael and Rod can look after you with all 

vehicle servicing, repairs, pre-purchase inspections, trip preparation, new car warranty servicing, 

and a free courtesy car on request.  They can supply and fit accessories from all the well known 

brands from leading manufacturers. 

 

Return to Content Page 
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Return to Content Page 

64 Kembla St, 

Fyshwick ACT 2609 

02 6103 0500 

info@action4x4.net.au 
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The Traditional Furniture Restorer  

 Contact Garry at 0409 443 254 

 

Around Town Plumbing Service 

 Office Number:  0418 631 669 

 

 

Please support our Bronze and Trade Sponsors 

who  

support the ST4WDC 

Many of our fantastic sponsors offer Club member discounts. Please ask at time of purchase. 

 

Sales & Service 

Australian Campers & Accessories 
 

 

(02) 4624 9911 

info@camperact.com.au 

 

Watts Communications is a family owned & operated business established in 

Canberra for over 25 years.  They are your one stop shop for all of your two-way radio, UHF CB radio, 

GPS navigation & GPS vehicle tracking needs.  They have an extensive showroom and a fully equipped 

workshop to undertake installations into all types of vehicles.   
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https://4wdnow.com/pages/volunteer-sign-up-with-national-parks  

Return to Content Page 
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By putting the swag on the integrated stretcher frame and combining it with a 40mm high density foam mattress 

you'll get the best nights sleep you've ever had in the bush. 

Because the mattress doesn't need to be as thick, the Homestead swag packs up smaller than a traditional swag 

which needs a much thicker mattress as you need to lie on the ground. 

Our patented design allows you to detach the frame from the swag meaning you have two smaller bags to carry 

rather than one large one. The separate swag and frame both also come with FREE heavy duty carry bags. 

With our unique pole system you don't need to put pegs into the ground, all of your pole and rope points go into 

the stretcher frame for quick and easy set up. 

The new fly system keeps your Homestead swag cooler in summer and dryer in winter making our swag much 

more comfortable than any other swag. 

The single homestead swag is 225 x 100 cms meaning you have heaps of room to stretch out and its also suitable 

for really tall people. 

The Homestead single swag is accessible on both sides. 

As with all our swags there is massive airflow through our extra large midgee proof flyscreens. 

The Homestead single swag is accessible from both sides. 

The Homestead swag also sets up without the stretcher frame if required. 

This swag is made from high quality materials including 13oz canvas. 

For Sale 

 

$250 

 

contact  
Michael Patrick 

0412 377 941 

 

Return to Content Page 
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